
 

 

 
 

To the Mayor, Members of the City Council, Budget Committee and Citizens of Coburg: 
 
The year 2021 has been a very challenging year.  Moving into 2022, we are not certain what to expect or 
what increased challenges we will face.  Recently, we have had to deal with things we normally do not 
deal with, such as COVID 19, increasingly violent riots, larger protests, armed protests, zoom meetings, 
social distancing, mask requirements, record numbers of forest fires, family members losing their homes 
to fires, vacation cancellations and working from home all while trying to maintain adequate protection 
and meeting the needs of our citizens.   
 
We are looking forward to the community events this summer so we can interact with the citizens.  
Coburg Police Department is hosting a community Shred Day April 16th and a Drug Take Back day April 
30.  We will also be doing an ice cream social with the Coburg Community Charter School in June.   
 
As you can see from the accomplishments the police department has been very busy this last year.   
 
Coburg Police Department Accomplishments for 2021-22 

 36 full custody arrests 

 48 citations in lieu of custody  

 14 DUII arrests  

 0 Arrested juveniles  

 1 Used force times during the arrest process  

 497 traffic citations 

 235 criminal cases  

 5 uses of the CHETT program  

 Random Evidence Room Audit  
Passed  

 Outside agency audit of the Evidence Room  
Passed  

•  Officer Wilson and Sgt. Lee completed a recertification through ODOT for truck inspections  

• Completed 64 level II truck inspections 

• Donated an old police car to Oakridge Police Department  

• 6 boxes of evidence, 210 pounds of evidence was destroyed at Covanta  

• Ordered a new patrol vehicle  



• Obtained ODOT Safety Grant for $9,6400 

• Bought four surface pro computers for the patrol cars 

• Renewed the Harrisburg traffic enforcement contract  

• Received three used police vehicles donated from Clackamas County Sheriff’s Department  

• Hosted a De-escalation training from CAHOOTS/White Bird Clinic  

• December – MILO (Multi Interactive Learning Objective) training (De-escalation) 

• Officers participated in Tactical Skills Scenario based training.  The 8-hour course covered several tactical 

situations patrol personnel encounter on a regular basis, focusing on building and area searches, and 

scenarios based on current cases and challenges.  Elements of Tactical Combat Casualty Care 

tourniquet/wound packing, Coburg Police Department hosted the training, taught by DPSST and OSP.  

Approximately 25 participants from Coburg, Oakridge, Silverton and Woodburn Police Departments  

• Completed required DPSST annual training  

• Sgt. Lee National Guard activation twice this last year.  Protect the state capital and for the riots in Portland  

• Covid  

 
Community Policing:   

• The Police Department continues community outreach  

• Attending Chamber of Commerce Meetings 

• Coburg Community Shred Day   

• (NEW) Citizens Assisted Radar Enforcement Program  

Class cancelled due to COVID  

• Shop with a Cop Program 
Citizens donated $2.075 to the program    

• CHETT Program  
Citizens donated $1,350 to the program 

• Community Events 

Christmas in Coburg  
Coburg Car Classic  

• Business Contacts  

SCRAM Security Camera Registration and Mapping  
• DEA National Drug Take Back  

The drug drop box took in 210 pounds of prescription medications  

• Hosted an ice cream social at the Coburg Community Charter School with Bubz Grub Hub ice 

cream truck   

 
Future Focus  

 Continue to focus on community outreach to citizens and businesses  

 Shop with a Cop, Parents Night Out, Community Shred Day, Drug take back, CHETT program, 

SCRAM, etc.  

 Safe trade, safe location for internet purchases, child custody transfers etc.   

 ASPEN computer software from ODOT for electronic truck inspections   

 In car video cameras  



 Radio technology is always changing  

  New radios $8,000 each 
  (We need a new base station console due to technology change to trunking) 
  $500 to $1,000 

 Ongoing training requirements and training needs 

  84 hours every three years per officer 
  Additional needs to make them better police officers  

 Host training classes at the City  

 
GOALS AND PRIORITIES FOR FISCAL YEAR 2022 
 
Priority 1 Increase training budget to meet all training requirements 

The officers are required to receive 84 hours of continuing training every two years at a 
minimum.  With new legislative changes, additional training will be required. 

  
Priority 2 Laptop computer for dispatch for use with CAD (Computer Aided Dispatch).   
  This will allow the officer to access the CAD out in the field.   
 
Priority 3 Laptop and software for trained officers to perform electronic truck inspections  
  ODOT has moved to electronic reporting for all truck inspections. 
 
Priority 4 Increase firearms budget due to increase cost of ammo etc.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Larry Larson 
Chief of Police 
 


